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Notice:
This contribution has been prepared to assist the Network Working Group as a basis for discussion. 

1.  Introduction
On 27 June 2001 the NWG Chairman wrote to the Chairman of the Network Operations Group summarising current activities and issues relating to the use of hazardous voltages on unbundled loops for powering remote equipment. It was pointed out in that liason that TAPAC  was currently reviewing CS-03 Part VIII requirements as they relate to hazardous voltages.

CS-03 Part VIII was subsequently revised to include Annex A which includes requirements for applied voltage, current and power limits and their method of measurement. It was accepted by Letter Ballot in December 2001 and has recently been formally incorporated in Amendment 5 to CS-03 as notified in Canada Gazette Notice SMSE-005-02, effective 9 March 2002.

Equipment connected to the PSTN in Canada must comply with the requirements of Terminal Apparatus Compliance Specification CS-03 and must be marked accordingly.

2. Recommendation
The attached liason letter should be sent to the Chairman of the NOWG drawing attention to the publication of CS-03 Amendment V and the associated hazardous voltage requirements for equipment connected to unbundled loops detailed in Part VIII. This will close further consideration of hazardous voltages under TIF 8.


Attachment
To : Richard Leroux
28 March 2002


Chair - NOWG

From : Tony Chow

Subject : Hazardous Voltages on Unbundled Loops

In my letter of 27 June 2001 I informed you that TAPAC was reviewing CS-03 Part VIII requirements as they relate to hazardous voltages on PSTN loops.

TAPAC has finished it's work  and revisions have been made to Part VIII to include Annex A which defines requirements on the maximum voltage, current and power levels to protect personnel and network equipment from harm. The new Part VII will be incorporated in Amendment 5 to Terminal Apparatus Compliance Specification CS-03, effective 9 March 2002.

Under the Telecommunications Regulations PC 2001-2256, 5 December 2001, all equipment connected to the PSTN in Canada must comply with the requirements of Terminal Apparatus Compliance Specification CS-03. The limits specified in CS-03 should be taken into account when connecting a source of electrical energy to an unbundled loop. 
If you have any questions please call me at 613-781-8508

Regards

Tony Chow

Chair - NTWG

cc :
Louis Lepage, CRTC


BPWG (Peter Lang)


CLG (Brenda Jolicoeur)


BA&IW (Paula Kerr)

.




